
6/12/23, 12:02 PM Mail - Orozco, Uriel - Outlook

https://outlook.office365.com/mail/inbox/id/AAQkADJmNTZiZDQyLTg2OWUtNDk1Yi1iMjNkLWUzZmM2NWY4YzM2YgAQAEpWfPvJTpdIhSNkaTBYc… 1/2

Fw: Opposition to Hotel weaver

Ellis, Evelyn <eellis@cityofpetaluma.org>
Mon 6/12/2023 8:36 AM

To:Orozco, Uriel uorozco@cityofpetaluma.org
Cc:Powell, Greg <GPOWELL@cityofpetaluma.org>

 
Evelyn Ellis
Planning Analyst
City of Petaluma | Community
Development
office. 707-778-
4319 | eellis@cityofpetaluma.org 

          
Petaluma i  in a drought  There are
many programs and incentives to help
you con erve water! Learn more
HERE. 

 

Evelyn Ellis
Planning Analyst
City of Petaluma | Community Development
office  707 778 4319 |
eellis@cityofpetaluma.org

      

  

Curiou  about what i  happening with
the Petaluma Fair and
Fairgrounds? Click to learn more.

From: 
Sent: Sunday, June 11, 2023 9:27 PM
To: Ellis, Evelyn <eellis@cityofpetaluma.org>
Subject: Opposition to Hotel weaver
 
---Warning: Use caution before clicking any attachments. THIS EMAIL IS FROM OUTSIDE OUR EMAIL
SYSTEM.---
PLEASE do not let the huge Hotel Weaver spoil our beautiful, Historic town. It is too big, too tall,
will make downtown parking a problem,  and will encourage future development of
inappropriate buildings.

I urge you to save our town. Do not let this happen.






